

State of New Jersey DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

PHILIP D. MURPHY Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358

www.nj.gov/health

SHEREEF M. ELNAHAL, MD, MBA
Commissioner

September 24, 2018

Seth Taylor, CEO New Life Health Care Agency, L.L.C. 3642 Nottingham Way Hamilton, N.J. 08690

VIA FACSIMILE (609)890-2803 VIA EMAIL: Lfalade@newlifehealthagency.com & Staylor@newlifehealthagency.com

Re: Order to Cease Describing Services as "Home Health"

Dear Mr. Taylor:

This letter confirms a telephone call on September 21, 2018 between Lawanda Falade, Human Resource Manager, myself, my staff and staff of the Certificate of Need and Healthcare Facility Licensure Program wherein, pursuant to the definition of a "Home Health Agency" in N.J.A.C. 8:42-1.2, your facility was advised that you are not currently licensed by the Department of Health and therefore must cease utilizing the term "Home Health Agency" in all advertising media, websites or any other description of your services.

For questions related to this matter, you may contact the Office of Program Compliance at (609) 984-8128.

Sincerely,

Gene Rosenblum, Director
Office of Program Compliance

Division of Certificate of Need and

Licensing

New Jersey Department of Health

GR:jn:dj Control #X18022